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GAS DRILLING 
REVIEW COMMITTEE MEETING 

June 20, 2019 
3 p.m. 

City Council Chambers Conference Room 209 
(Formerly Pre-Council Chamber) 

 2nd Floor - City Hall 
200 Texas Street 

 
1. Introduction to City Staff  

Brendan Skaggs, Planning and Development, Chair   Present 
Cecilia Leyba, Planning and Development    Present 
Christa Reynolds Legal       Present 
Cornell Gordon, PACS       Present 
Tom Simerly, TPW         Present 
Allison Gray, Planning and Development, Chair    Absent 
Kevin Yarbrough, Planning and Development    Absent 
Eric Fladager, Planning and Development    Absent 
John Lopez, Water        Absent 
Michelle Gutt, Neighborhood Education     Absent 
Sheila Hill, Park Board Member      Absent 

 
 2.  Introduction of Operator(s) present 

Ashley Shuford         
 
3. Introduction of Citizens present 

Harold Hamilton 
Maudie Hamilton 
Cleveland Harris 

 
4.    Overview of GDRC Agenda was presented by Brendan Skaggs with the City of Fort Worth Gas 
Well Division. An overview obtained from notes taken by Mr. Skaggs for the conducted meeting are 
as follows; 
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BLUESTONE NATURAL RESOURCES – Exelon South  
Ashley Shuford, with BlueStone Natural Resources, presented the transportation route to the Exelon 
South pad site. She identified that this route was proposed due to traffic restrictions on Quail road 
from vehicles periodically parked on both sides of Quail road and bridge that restricts access for 
tanker trucks to access the Exelon South pad site. Mrs. Shuford identified the existing transportatoin 
route to be altered to allow tanker truck access to the site utilizing Willard Road.  
The citizens present were then given the oppurtunity to speak stating their comments and concerns. 
Mr and Mrs. Hamilton and Mr Clevenland all expressed oppostion for the proposed transportation 
route and for further City involvement for traffic control and street upgrades to be performed on Quail 
Road. Committee members at this time acknowledged the citizens concerns in lieu of the proposed 
transportation route and determined further review will be necessary and that a continuance will be 
requried.  
The route was not recommended for approval at this time. 
 
Meeting Adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


